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INAUGURATION OF NEW  
PRESIDENT OCTOBER 6th

The Reverend D. V. Hurst will be in­
augurated as Northwest College’s third 
president at special inaugural cere­
monies set for 10 a.m., Thursday, Oct. 6, 
in the College Chapel, the College In­
augural Committee announced.

Bringing the inaugural address will 
be Dr. Thomas F. Zimmerman, General 
Superintendent of the Assemblies of 
God, Springfield, Mo. Dr. Zimmerman’s 
participation as inaugural speaker is 
seen to have significance not only in 
that he is the denomination’s top offi­
cial but in the fact that President Hurst 
was closely associated with him as as­
sistant in two of the three posts in 
which he served while working at the 
denominational headquarters in Spring- 
field during the last 15 years.

According to advanced information on 
the theme of his inaugural address, Dr. 
Zimmerman is expected to touch on the 
changing world scene as it relates to 
the missionary and educational outreach 
of the Assemblies of God denomination 
with its over one-half million U. S. 
members and its extensive constituency 
abroad. The theme is seen to be par­
ticularly relevant to the college in the 
light of its record of having trained over 
200 missionaries and several hundred 
pastors and laymen during its 32-year 
history.

The inauguration, which is being 
planned and sponsored by the college’s 
board of directors, will be held in con­
junction with a special meeting of the 
board on the campus. Special guests 
for the occasion will be the college’s two 
former presidents—Dr. Henry H. Ness 
of Hayward, Calif., founder of the col­
lege, and Dr. Charles E. Butterfield, 
who served as the college’s president 
from 1949 until his recent retirement 
in June of this year. The inaugural 
committee reports that the guest list 
also will include District and General 
Council denominational officials, minis­
ters, lay representatives, representatives 
from other institutions of higher learn­
ing and learned societies, as well as 
alumni, the church constituency, and 
the general public.

Plans call for the investment of of­
fice to be administered by the Rever­
end N. D. Davidson, chairman of the 
board of directors of the college. Rever­
end Davidson is also executive presby­
ter of the General Council of the As-

REV. THOMAS F. ZIMMERMAN 
Speaker

semblies of God from the Northwest 
Region and is district superintendent of 
the Oregon District of the Assemblies 
of God.

An inaugural luncheon is being plan­
ned for special guests of the college 
following the inauguration.

Coming to the college as its third 
president at the commencement of the 
college’s thirty-third year of history, 
President Hurst brings with him a re­
ligious, educational, and administrative 
background, which is seen to be signifi­
cant in relation to the historical char­
acter and educational purposes of the 
College.

A native of Annandale, Minn., the 
Reverend Mr. Hurst was reared in the 
manse of a pioneer Assemblies of God 
minister, the Reverend Wesley R. Hurst, 
Sr. His brother, the Reverend Wesley 
R. Hurst, Jr., is a well-known mission­
ary executive in the Foreign Missions 
Department of the Assemblies of God.

President Hurst received his theologi­
cal training at North Central Bible Col­
lege in Minneapolis, where he was grad­
uated in 1944. He thereupon enrolled 
in Sioux Falls College (South Dakota) 
where he earned his bachelors degree 
(cum laude) in 1947. His most recent 
academic work was completed at Drury 
College in Springfield, Mo., where he 
earned his Master of Education degree. 
During his academic career, Mr. Hurst 
received several honors including being

(Continued on Page Five)
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SEPTEMBER 26 SIGNALS 
33rd YEAR AT COLLEGE

September 26 will mark the beginning 
of the thirty-third year at Northwest 
College of the Assemblies of God. The 
new school year will commence with 
two days of orientation, get-acquainted 
activities, and registration for new stu­
dents during which time upper-classmen 
will also be registering for fall quarter 
classes. Initial social event of the new 
school year is expected to be what has 
become a tradition on the campus — a 
fireside singspiration, sponsored by the 
Associated Student Body.. Purpose of 
the singspiration is to welcome new stu­
dents and to provide an initial occasion 
for them to get acquainted with their 
classmates who will be returning to the 
campus.

School bells will resound over the 
campus for the first time calling classes 
together on Wednesday, Sept. 28. When 
Friday of the first week arrives, the 
faculty will host new students on the 
campus at a reception—another campus 
tradition.

The registrar’s office announced that 
a new registration and class card sys­
tem will be inaugurated starting this 
fall. It will utilize a single registration 
form made up into a carbon multiple 
and provides for a punched data pro­
cessing system. The system is common-

(Continued on Page Six)



NEW FACULTY BRING 
SPIRITUAL BACKGROUNDS

Lewis W ilson Esther Dine

The four new faculty members who 
will be joining the Northwest College 
faculty this year will bring to the cam­
pus not only professional training, but 
some significant spiritual backgrounds 
as well, College President D. V. Hurst 
observed recently.

Coming to the college as an assistant 
professor in English is Jack Dorwart. 
It was while a student at Central Bible 
College in Springfield, Mo., that Broth­
er Dorwart testifies he received a call 
from God to prepare himself to teach 
English in the interest of contributing 
communicative skills to young men and 
women preparing themselves for the 
ministry. Pursuant to his graduation 
from CBC, Brother Dorwart enrolled 
in Bradley University of Peoria, 111., 
where he has recently completed his 
work for his Master’s degree in Eng­
lish. He was a teaching assistant while 
enrolled at the University.

Bringing to the campus a significant 
missionary background will be Associ­
ate Professor Lewis Wilson. He will be 
professor of history and missions at the 
college when he joins the staff in Jan­
uary of next year. Brother Wilson di­
rected a mission school in South Africa 
from 1959 to 1963. He taught at Beth­
any College from 1954-57. His family 
background is well-rooted in the Pen­
tecostal movement. Brother Wilson’s 
father is assistant district superintend­
ent of the Northern California District 
of the Assemblies of God. TWo mem­
bers of his family relationship are cur­
rently on the faculty of Bethany Bible 
College in Santa Cruz, and his uncle, 
the Reverend B. P. Wilson, formerly a 
pastor in the Northwest District is now 
superintendent of the Alaska District of 
the Assemblies of God and is well known 
to many in the Northwest District. Pro­
fessor Wilson is currently completing

Dorm Completion Near
The new wing to the Mollie J. Perks 

Residence Hall will be completed by a 
target date of Sept. 15, it was indicated 
today at the College. The new struc­
ture, which will house an additional 100 
women students, is being readied for 
occupancy for the fall quarter, which 
will commence on Sept. 26. Basically 
the new structure is of the same design 
as the existing wing, but will include 
some additional space for group gather­
ings and new apartment facilities for 
the dorm hostess. It will be carpeted 
throughout. The new facility will in­
crease the on-campus facilities fos sin­
gle students to approximately 300 stu­
dents.

Some remodeling will be done in the 
cafeteria to add a second serving lane 
as a means of stepping up the service 
capacity under anticipated increased 
student enrollments.

his doctoral studies at the University of 
California in Berkeley.

Another new member of the North­
west faculty whose spiritual background 
is rooted in Pentecost is Assistant Pro­
fessor Philip Gustafson, who will teach 
chemistry and math at the college next 
year. Brother Gustafson’s father is the 
Reverend Carl Gustafson, a well-known 
pastor of the Northwest District who 
ministered in the area for a consider­
able time. Brother Gustafson received 
his training at Oregon State University 
and has been engaged in high school 
education in Oregon for the past nine 
years.

The fourth new member of the North­
west faculty will be Miss Esther Dine 
who comes to the Northwest from near 
Denver, Colo. Miss Dine indicates that 
her dedication to the cause of Christian 
education was born of a conviction 
which the Lord gave her while she was 
a student at Evangel College. Reared 
in an Assemblies of God home, Sister 
Dine was attracted to Evangel College 
because of its Christian character as 
well as its academic offerings. She com­
pleted her Bachelor of Business Admin­
istration there in 1963 and then gave 
initial fulfillment to her call to teach 
business within the framework of Chris­
tian education at Canyonville Bible Aca­
demy in Oregon where she has been for 
the past three years.

Faculty procurement is recognized by 
educators as one of the problematic 
areas in educational administration to­
day. At Northwest College the require­
ments for faculty personnel involve not 
only professional and academic compe­
tence, but also spiritual qualities and 
Christian dedication thus giving distinc­
tion to the training offered at North­
west College.

“There is no other book so various 
as the Bible, nor one so full of concen­
trated wisdom.’’-—Herbert Hoover

Bullock Appointed
Warren Bullock of Salem, Oregon, has 

been appointed as new general public 
relations representative for the college.

Mr. Bullock has served as field rep­
resentative for the college in Oregon 
since September of last year. In his 
new assignment he will move to the 
campus to carry out an expanded port­
folio of public relations work. Among 
the various duties which he will assume 
will be general publicity for the college, 
student recruitment, field itinerary de­
velopment including traveling choral 
groups from the college, and publicity 
literature production.

Mr. Bullock is an alumnus of the col­
lege. He graduated from the college 
with honors (Magna Cum Laude) earn­
ing his Bachelor of Arts degree in 1964 
and subsequently his Bachelor of The­
ology degree in 1965. He was accorded 
membership in the Delta Epsilon Chi 
Honor Society at the time of his gradu­
ation. The Society is the honor society 
among accredited Bible Colleges in the 
United States and Canada.

During his student days, the Reverend 
Mr. Bullock served as Christian service 
coordinator at the college. He was stu­
dent body president for the school year 
1962-63, and served as assistant pastor 
of the Brighton Tabernacle Assemblies 
of God Church in Seattle. The son of 
Pastor and Mrs. R. A. Bullock of Sheri­
dan, Ore., Mr. Bullock is married to the 
former Judy Versolenko who was raised 
in the manse of another well - known 
Oregon pastor—the late Reverend Fred 
Versolenko of Salem. Since their mar­
riage in February of 1966 the Bullocks 
have resided in Salem, Ore., from which 
point he carried on his field work for 
the college. He also did evangelistic 
work in the Oregon District during the 
past year. The Reverend Mr. Bullock 
is a licensed minister with the Oregon 
District of the Assemblies of God.

—  *  —

President Hurst Cited For 
Service at Headquarters

Northwest College President Rever­
end D. V. Hurst recently revealed a ci­
tation given him by the Executive Pres­
bytery of the General Council of the 
Assemblies of God for his 15 years of 
service to the denomination in its head­
quarters. President Hurst served in 
three departments of the denomination­
al headquarters during his 15-year ten­
ure there. Going to Springfield in 1951 
he worked initially in the National Sun­
day School Department; then in the Ra­
dio Department; and most recently he 
served as coordinator of the Spiritual 
Life and Evangelism Commission, in 
which capacity he worked directly out 
of the office of Gen. Supt. Dr. T. F. 
Zimmerman.

The certificate of appreciation ex­
presses the denomination’s “deepest 
gratitude for his contribution to the 
world-wide ministry of the Assemblies 
of God.”
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NORTHWEST COLLEGE
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“If it’s the Bible you want, then it’s 
“X ” school you want.” This slogan has 
sometimes been adopted by certain 
schools to call attention to their Bible 
emphasis. But could this be said of 
Northwest College? The facts answer 
with a resounding, “Yes”

Surveys have been made at the school 
to determine if the Bible is a prominent 
part of the curriculum as it was during 
what is often referred to as our “Bible 
Institute” days. The “gist” of these 
studies show that students at Northwest 
today receive the most concentrated 
studies in Bible, Theology, and “skill” 
courses relating to communication of 
the Gospel that the College has ever of­
fered. The Registrar’s office indicates 
that invariably students who previously 
attended the College during its Bible 
Institute days will be required to take 
additional Bible in order to meet today’s 
stepped up requirements in this most 
important field.

Moreover the number of hours of 
study available in these fields has sig­
nificantly increased over what they 
were when Northwest College was 
known singularly as a Bible Institute. 
The addage that statistics “speak for 
themselves” can be demonstrated at this 
point. Our first catalog published by 
the College when it was known as 
Northwest Bible Institute shows an 
equivalent total of 34 quarter hours of 
Bible offered for the three-year Bible 
Institute program. It also shows that 
students took 54 hours of general edu­
cation as part of their curriculum. To­
day the College offers 116 hours of Bi­
ble, representing an increase of 341%. 
In 1946—when the school had reached 
its most developed stage as a Bible In­
stitute and just before the introduction 
of the four-year degree programs—the 
total hours of Bible had increased to 
96. Today the College’s offerings in 
Bible exceed this figure by 20%.

Not only has the number of courses 
and total hours of Bible courses in­
creased during the several decades of 
the school’s history, but the intensity 
of the instructional program has signi­
ficantly increased. Whereas, in the 
earlier days, courses were conducted on 
largely a lecture basis with little out­
side reading and research by the stu­
dents, today courses in Bible are taught 
with the same academic rigidity as oth­
er college level courses. Also the class 
periods themselves are 50 minutes in 
length instead of the 40 minutes as 
they formerly were. Today our students 
are not only schooled in the content of 
the Bible, but are “tooled” with the 
requisite skills and materials for con­
tinuing Biblical scholarship and commu­
nication once they get out of school. 
Hence we can confidently say that our 
Bible College students today receive

more extensive and more intensive 
training in the Bible than at any time 
in the school’s history.

The number of different curricula (or 
courses) for the training of ministers, 
missionaries, Christian education work­
ers, and other special ministries has in­
creased from a single program in the 
early days of the school to a total of 
seven such curricula in the Bible Col­
lege and one in the Junior College. 
Hence more programs of specialization 
in which Bible and related courses form 
the core curriculum are available in the 
College today than at any time in its 
history.

But what about the initial three-year 
Bible Institute program, which so char­
acterized the Bible Institute movement? 
The same subject-matter is being offer­
ed in the four-year curricula on a 
“stepped-up” scale. Also it may be point­
ed out that a major share of the three- 
year Bible Institute program was effec­
tively retained in our two-year Bible 
program offered in the Junior College. 
It preserves the main features of the 
Bible Institute program, except that as 
an organized curriculum it is built on 
a two-year time scale instead of the 
traditional three-year scale. A student 
could duplicate with considerable exact­
ness the three-year program of the past 
by pursuing this two-year program and 
adding to it an additional year of se­
lected studies.

Most Bible schools throughout the 
country have shifted from the three- 
year pattern to the four-year pattern. 
Some of our leading Bible Colleges in 
the country have gone considerably be­
yond this, and have added dual majors, 
combining Bible with programs in lib­
eral arts, or professional fields such as 
teaching, nursing, etc. In each case the 
distinguishing feature of the Bible school 
program is its 30 semester hour concen­
tration in Bible as the basis of the cur­
ricular approach.

Here at Northwest College, we have 
sought not only to strengthen the Bibli­
cal content of Bible school education, 
but to broaden the base in general edu­
cation. This concept has been justified 
by a number of factors growing out of 
our experience during the years as well 
as out of our observations of today’s 
needs:

(1) The escalation of educational 
standards throughout the country and 
the world demand not only more effi­
cient instruction in primary areas of 
learning, but a broader scope of educa­
tion for the minister. This means that 
general education must cross the hori­
zon of the ministerial trainee’s educa­
tional preparation. The educational 
level of our laity is rising rapidly. The 
minister today should have an educa­
tional level of training equal to his con­

gregation in general education, and most 
certainly in advance of his congregation 
in his professional and theological edu­
cation.

(2) The College has discovered over 
the years that a good foundation in 
general education contributes to effici­
ency in the acquisition of the ministe­
rial student’s theological education. 
Hence a study of God’s general revela­
tion, which includes the world in which 
we live, its social history and structure, 
prepares the student for effective study 
of God’s special revelation—the Word of 
God. The two are compatible and com­
plementary of each other—each contri­
buting to our understanding of God’s 
great plan of redemption and our part 
in making it known. These two areas 
of revelation are studied side by side 
at Northwest with the concentration of 
study in Bible coming in the upper di­
vision (final two years).

(3) The College has observed during 
the years of its experience in education 
that many young people have come to 
Bible school, not knowing exactly what 
direction they will go, educationally and 
vocationally. Hence, not only were Jun­
ior College programs introduced at the 
College to prepare these young people 
for several educational alternatives, but 
our Bible College pattern seeks to pre­
serve the interest of the student by giv­
ing him or her transferrable subject 
matter during the initial period of en­
rollment which might more readily ac­
commodate changes in educational ob­
jectives.

Though fourteen curricula are avail­
able at Northwest College, one-half of 
which are within the framework of our 
Junior College, it has been noteworthy 
that the Bible College atmosphere pre­
vails on the campus. It has put into 
focus the objectives of Christian educa­
tion as they relate to the call of God 
and the purpose of life. Moreover, not 
only can this fact be sensed by anyone 
visiting the campus but it has produced 
some practical results in terms of de­
cisions and courses of action on the part 
of Northwest students. The transfer 
flow between Junior College programs 
and Bible College programs has been in 
the direction of the Bible College con­
sistently. We have observed many a 
young person come to the College to 
enroll in Junior College programs, but 
while here the atmosphere of the cam­
pus, the moving of the Holy Spirit and 
the bringing into focus of eternal values 
as they relate to the purpose of life 
have caused many a Junior College stu­
dent to “switch” to the Bible College 
to prepare for full-time Christian ser­
vice. Many others have gone on to their 
professional studies or other pursuits 
but with the imprint of eternal values 
etched upon their lives. Thus, the trans­
forming effect of the Bible quickened 
by the Holy Spirit is having a powerful 
and practical effect upon the lives of 
young people at Northwest — whether 
enrolled in the Bible College or Junior 
College.
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Alumni Homecoming October 6th
A L U M N I  N E W S  BR I E F S

The 1966 annual Alumni Homecome- 
ing has been set for October 6 and will 
“ tie in” with the presidential inaugura­
tion at the College. Inaugural ceremonies 
will be at 10 a.m. in the college chapel. 
Following the inauguration alumni will 
join in the dedication of the new wing 
on the Mollie J. Perks Residence Hall.

The afternoon will provide free time 
for fellowship, touring of the campus 
and for recreation. Many alumni will 
want to inspect the new facilities which 
have recently been developed on the 
campus, including the chapel - library 
building, the new music hall, and the 
new residence wing and other buildings.

The big event of the day for the 
alumni will be the alumni banquet 
slated for 7:30 p.m. in the college din­
ing hall. The featured theme will be 
“Meet the new President,” at which 
time President Hurst will bring special 
greetings to the alumni.

Our alumni will also be interested to 
know that the two former presidents, 
Dr. Henry H. Ness and Dr. C. E. Butter­
field will be special campus guests for 
the day, affording opportunity for them 
to renew fellowship with them.

Alumni are urged to make plans and 
preparations to be on hand for the day 
now, Alumni President E. A. Born said. 
Those planning to be at the banquet in 
the evening are asked to mail in the 
reservations card or to telephone in 
their reservations by calling VA 2-8266.

Anticipation
Within just a few weeks the campus 

of Northwest College will again echo 
and re-echo with youthful activity. An­
ticipation fills the air. There is antici­
pation as to how many of the under­
graduates will return, anticipation as to 
what the total student enrollment will 
be, anticipation in meeting the new 
president of the College. Correlated 
with this anticipation is also the open­
ing of the new wing of the women’s 
dorm, which is a great improvement on 
the campus. All of these are material, 
physical and natural. Is it not also con­
gruous that we should anticipate what 
God may do? We know that we have 
His promise and assurance that He will 
“do exceedingly abundantly above all 
that we could ask or even think.” May 
there be also anticipation of a spiritual 
refreshing throughout the entire year, 
problems settled, and destinies of young 
people brought into happy harmony 
with the will of God.

Throughout the districts who are a 
part of the family of Northwest College 
may there be anticipation for even a 
larger student enrollment, new facili­
ties as needed. Briefly summed up, may 
our anticipation be based on faith in an 
all-powerful and an all-sufficient God. 
Do you have this kind of faith?

Eugene A. Born, President
Alumni Asociation

Harry Leid reports that eight Assem­
blies of God churches have been dedi­
cated in the Minahasa area of North­
ern Indonesia in the past year. . . . Dar­
lene Zike graduated from Evangel Col­
lege this spring with a B.A. in elemen­
tary education. She will teach in a Bu­
reau of Indian Affairs school for Nava- 
jos at Crownpoint, N. M. . . . Linda 
Kuch has graduated from Northwest 
Nazarene College and will teach second 
and third grades in a Christian school 
in California.

Among NC grads pas to ring south­
eastern Alaska are John Phillips, ’47 
(Sitka) and Ron Bougue, ’64 (Peters­
burg). . . . Nancy Boyd, who attended 
JC at Northwest and later transferred 
to Seattle Pacific, will teach at Nome 
this fall.

Everett McKinney, a recent campus 
visitor, is studying at Cascade College 
in Portland. Everett rates Cascade as 
“ tops” and reports he received an ex­
cellent transfer of his NC work. Ma­
joring in history, he plans to go on for 
his master’s degree after receiving his 
B.A. this coming spring.

Another recent visitor was Paul Chas- 
tagner, who is a missionary to West Af­
rica. . . . Jim Petersen, ’65, was reported 
in the Calvary Temple, Denver, bulletin 
as an honor student at Conservative 
Baptist Seminary there. . . .  Also in Den­
ver are John Dulaney and his wife, the 
former Pat Bowman. John plans to en­
roll in the University of Denver, and 
reports a 100 per cent transfer of his 
NC work.

The Dan Masers have arrived in Hon­
duras. . . . Mrs. Phyllis (Huenefeld) 
Barnes lives in Pomona, Calif., and at­
tends the First Assembly there, which

'Hatcce
Effective with this issue, the Alumni 

News will be published as a part of the 
College Bulletin. The Alumni Executive 
committee made the decision to com­
bine forces with the College to save 
duplication of coverage. Moreover, it 
was noted that a printed bulletin could 
be produced with results which are mu­
tually beneficial to both the Alumni As­
sociation and the College. We trust that 
our alumni will be pleased with results 
of this arrangement.

recently built a new edifice seating 1000 
people. . . . Gordon and Marilyn Marker
helped set up Mexico’s sixth Bible school 
(in Durango) early this year. Most of 
their time is being spent traveling 
through Mexico organizing and promot­
ing a special Bible study course adopted 
by the national church.

The RAY BUSBYS have been asked 
by the Foreign Missions Board to con­
duct missionary seminars throughout 
the Far East. . . . The Frank Bearsleys 
were invited to hold services in Hawaii, 
where he lived as a boy, en route to 
their missionary station in Samoa. . . .  
Richard Ellis is to return soon from Ar­
gentina, where the La Plata church .is 
about to build a new structure. . . .  
Waldo Nicodemus is in El Salvador and 
now lives only two blocks from the Uni­
versity. . . . The Penningtons held min­
isters’ institutes in various parts of Ni­
geria during May, June, and July, with 
over 400 pastors present.

Ordained at the last Northwest Dis­
trict Council were the following alumni: 
William Aho, David Harrison, Norval 
Haugen, George Kallappa, Ronald Klein, 
Larry Newman, George Smith. In addi­
tion, John Johnson was accepted on the 
basis of previous ordination.

Alumni in new pastorates include R. 
E. Miller, Kent; James Lunde, Milton; 
Calvin White, Oak Harbor; Kenneth 
Woll, Puyallup; John Wilkie, Snoqual- 
mie; Robert Griffin, Spokane Southside; 
Gladys Duty and June Cox, Wallace, 
Idaho; L. I. Lamance, Twin Falls, Ida­
ho, First Assembly; Dan Sinner, Camas, 
Richard Evans, Twisp; Rollin Carlson, 
Arlington; Jon Stanford, Graham-Ben- 
ston; Esko Rentola (a former faculty 
member), Little Boston; Robert Raygor, 
Newport; William Collingwood, Roches­
ter; Robert Kenney, Wellpinit.
MARRIED: Mary Lou Thomsen to John 
Edward Lodge, Aug. 12, in Lake City 
Tabernacle, Seattle. Mary Lou is now 
NC’s receptionist, replacing Jean Moffet 
who resigned in June to care for her 
and Lloyd’s newly adopted child, Mark 
Allen Moffet (born June 7).
FUTURE ALUMNI: Heidi Michelle, 
born June 7 to Mr. and Mrs. Loren 
Clark at Chehalis, and weighing 8 lbs. 
14 oz. . . .  Danna Anne, 7 lbs, 9 oz., born 
June 8 to John and Wanda (May) 
Lehmkuhl, who are the youth directors 
at the assembly in Payette, Idaho, and 
who attended NC from 1960-62. . . .  Da­
vid Allen, born June 4 to Don and Fern 
(Pollock) Jacobson, Garibaldi, Ore., 8 
lbs. IV2 oz. ...M elody Robin, 7 lbs. 5 
oz. and 20 *4” long, born June 10 to 
Jim and Darlene (Miller) Russell, Kirk­
land.
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CHAPEL DRIVE LAUNCHEDCollege Approved 
For Examination

Northwest College President D. V. 
Hurst announced today that the college 
was given approval by the Northwest 
Association of Secondary and Higher 
Schools to proceed with a self-study in 
preparation for examination for region­
al accreditation. This step was taken 
by the association upon approval of the 
college’s preliminary report submitted 
last spring. It was also indicated that 
committee evaluation of the college has 
been scheduled by the association. An 
evaluating committee has been appoint­
ed and examination dates have been 
established during the fall of 1967.

The Bible College Division has had 
professional accreditation with the Ac­
crediting Association of Bible Colleges 
since 1953. College officials point out 
that regional accreditation of the Junior 
College Division would not only give 
significant recognition to the academic 
stature of the institution as a whole 
but would be particularly useful in ef­
fecting wider and more direct negoti­
ability of transfer credits earned in that 
division. Applicable credits earned at 
the College are currently transferrable 
to a widening number of regionally ac­
credited higher institutions on a provi­
sional basis.

Regional accreditation, in distinction 
from professional or specialized accredi­
tation, is the accreditation normally held 
by liberal arts colleges and universities 
throughout the country.

SPIRITUAL EMPHASIS 
PLANS REVEALED

Northwest College President D. V. 
Hurst announced plans for the Spiritual 
Emphasis weeks for the 1966-67 school 
year. Regarded as highlight occasions 
in the spiritual life on the campus of 
the College, the Spiritual Emphasis 
weeks are conducted one week in each 
of the three quarters of the school year.

President Hurst indicated that the fall 
quarter series, which is scheduled for 
Oct. 17-21, will feature speakers from 
among the College faculty in the morn­
ing services. President Hurst will speak 
in the evening services. It was indi­
cated that the selection of faculty speak 
in the eving services. It was indicated 
that the selection of faculty speakers 
was made by the Spiritual Life Com­
mittee in response to an expressed de­
sire from the student body to have 
members of the faculty speak more of­
ten in the chapel service.

Projected plans for the Winter Quar­
ter call for a series during the week of 
Jan. 16-20 with Reverend Wesley R. 
Hurst, Jr., as speaker. Reverend Hurst 
is home secretary for the Foreign Mis­
sions Department of the Assemblies of 
God. He is brother of President D. V. 
Hurst of the College.

The Spring Quarter series will be 
held during the week of April 10-14 at 
whic htime the well-known Revivaltime 
radio speaker Reverend C. M. Ward to- 
gethe rwith the Revivaltime team will 
be on campus.

“A cup of cold water given in a 
profet’s name shall receive a prophet’s 
reward.” Translated into terms of prac­
tical opportunity, there is a need on our 
campus to which we should like to call 
the attention of our friends for their 
prayerful consideration.

No physical facility on our campus is 
more directly related to the distinctive 
spiritual purpose of the College than 
our chapel. Many a student has already 
found it to be a place of spiritual nour­
ishment as he has waited on God in 
worship and ministry of the Word and 
the Holy Spirit.

When the new college chapel was 
completed last December the Campus 
Planning Commission felt that pews 
were most suited to its architectural de­
sign. Now a project to liquidate the in­
debtedness on the pews in the new col­
lege chapel is being launched by the 
College Board.

Inauguration . . .
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named to Phi Kappa, Delta, national 
speech fraternity, and Phi Delta Kappa, 
educational fraternity. He was student 
body president at both Sioux Falls Col­
lege and Drury College, and was listed 
in Who’s Who Among Students.

Reverend Hurst began his ministry in 
1944 and was ordained in 1946 by the 
South Dakota District of the Assemblies 
of God. He served as assistant pastor 
of the Sioux Falls Assemblies of God 
Church before returning to his alma 
mater, North Central Bible College in 
1947 to serve on the faculty for three 
years.

Prior to going to Springfield, Rever­
end Hurst served in yet another minis­
terial post at the Central Assembly of 
God Church of Tulsa, Okla., where he 
was interim pastor and director of 
Christian education until 1951.

The entire cost of the pews was $10,- 
500 with a single pew costing approxi­
m ate $240. For every gift that covers 
the cost of one pew or more, a plaque 
designating the donor’s name will be 
engraved and placed on the pew pur­
chased.

A target date of Oct. 6 has been set 
for completion of this project. We are 
presenting the need with thep rayer 
that God will lay it upon the hearts of 
our friends to assist us in this project. 
Church offerings and individual gifts 
are neded to reach the goal.

Specially, our churches are being ask­
ed to take an offering designated to 
help us meet this ned by our target 
date. The cooperation of all of our 
churches will be most appreciated to 
help us reach this goal. One church has 
already given a gift of $180 from its 
general fund towards this worthwhile 
project.

President Hurst’s work at the inter­
national headquarters of the Assemblies 
of God denomination in Springfield was 
in three departments. Initially he held 
posts in the church’s national Sunday 
School Department, including training 
supervisor, national representative, and 
assistant national secretary. Leaving 
the Sunday School Department he went 
to the Radio Department where he 
served as national radio secretary and 
producer-narrator of the denomination’s 
international radio broadcast, “Revival­
time,” heard weekly on ABC radio. Af­
ter six years in the Radio Department 
he was named to his most recent post— 
coordinator of the recently formed 
Spiritual Life and Evangelism Commis­
sion of the Assemblies of God. In this 
capacity he worked directly out of the 
general superintendent’s office.

During the course of his work in
(Continued on Page Six)
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Scholarship Winners 
To Attend Northwest

Among the new students to enroll 
this fall eight have been awarded schol­
arships by various organizations, college 
records indicate.

Several awards are sponsored by the 
College scholarship program; several 
others are jointly sponsored by the Col­
lege and other organizations, and two 
have been awarded by outside organiza­
tions.

Winning college - sponsored freshman 
scholarships are: Miss Dylene Jameson 
of Cathlamet, Wash., $200; Miss Mar­
garet Goodwin of Hermiston, Ore., $400; 
and Miss Susan Green of Copalis Cross­
ing, Wash., $200. Freshman scholarships 
are awarded for scholastic achievement 
in high school to graduates ranking in 
the upper 12 percent of their graduat­
ing classes.

Winning awards jointly sponsored by 
the College and other organizations are: 
Miss Alta Knopp of Coulee City, Wash., 
who was named Miss C.A. for the 
Northwest District. Miss Knopp was 
awarded a $150 scholarship by the col­
lege. Her selection as Miss C. A. was 
made through the national Christ Am­
bassadors’ office in Springfield, Mo. 
Miss Cheryl Holt of Seattle was award­
ed a $150 scholarship by the college and 
was selected on the basis of a musical 
talent contest by Youth For Christ In­
ternational Organization. A Church- 
College matching award of $100 has 
been awarded to Robert Fox of Belling­
ham, Wash. The scholarship is co­
sponsored by Calvary Temple of Bel­
lingham.

Independent awards have been made 
to Miss Peggy Smith of Marshall, 
Wash., for $500 from the Grange Insur­
ance Association and for $100 from the 
Spokane Council of Home Makers’ 
Clubs; and to Kenneth Conn of Coos 
Bay, Ore., from the Bunker Hill P.T.A. 

— *  —

Hurst Retreat Speaker
The Men’s Fellowship organization of 

the two Canadian provinces of British 
Columbia and Alberta have extended an 
invitation to Northwest College resident 
D. V. Hurst to be guest speaker at its 
fourth annual Lay Council Retreat Nov. 
3-6. This will have been President

NORTHWEST COLLEGE 
Box 579

Kirkland, Wash. 
98033
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Springfield, the Reverend Mr. Hurst 
was also active in literary work. He au­
thored three books written primarily 
in the interest of education and evange­
lism in the church. “Ye Shall Be W it­
nesses” was written in 1952, and “And 
He Gave Teachers/’ in 1955. Both books 
have been published by the Gospel Pub­
lishing House, Springfield, Mo. He is 
co-author of a third book, “The Church 
Begins,” written in 1959. These books 
have been used extensively in church 
leadership training and have gained cir­
culations of 50,000 to 70,000 each. He 
was contributor-author in two other 
training texts, writing chapters for each 
and has published many articles in prac­
tically all periodicals of the church.

Among his first comments after ar­
riving at the college President Hurst 
said,

We have been welcomed to the 
Great Pacific Northwest warmly. 
We know we will like it here. . . I 
have found it easy to commit my­
self to the goals of Northwest Col­
lege and to pledge myself to seek­
ing them. . . I look forward to an 
extremely rewarding service with 
the faculty and staff of Northwest 
College and in the Northwest re­
gion of the Assemblies of God.
Mrs. Hurst is the daughter of pioneer 

Assemblies of God pastors, the Rever­
end and Mrs. Arthur F. Berg, who now 
reside in Springfield, Mo. She was born 
in the Belgian Congo of Swedish mis­
sionary parentage. Her mother died 
shortly after she was born, and she was 
brought to the U. S. and adopted by 
the Arthur Bergs. She was the subject 
of one of the early missionary volumes 
entitled “Jungle Trails,” otherwise 
known as the “Little Girl Without a 
Country.”

President and Mrs. Hurst together 
with their two children, Jayne Renee, 
17, and Richard Michael, 12, have been 
in residence on the campus of the Col­
lege since July.

Hurst’s fourth visit as its speaker at 
the retreat.

The retreat will be held at the fam- 
our School of Fine Arts Extension of 
the University of Alberta, located in the 
Canadian Rockies resort town of Banff.

Campus Visitors
A considerable number of persons 

visit the campus throughout the year. 
The college always welcomes visitors 
and is pleased to have friends and col­
leagues “drop in” to see what God has 
done for us. Among recent visitors are: 
The Reverend Raymond Lavang of 
North Central Bible College, Minneapo­
lis; the Reverend Richard Ruff, of 
Switzerland; Professor Leland Despain 
of Evangel College, Springfield, Mo., 
and the Reverend and Mrs. Willard 
Cantelon of Pasadena, Calif.

Plans are to have a guest book in 
some suitable place on the campus for 
visitors to sign when they visit the col­
lege.

STUDENTS WORK AT 
RAINIER SCHOOL

Five Northwest College students have 
been working during the summer at the 
Rainier State School in Buckley, Wash., 
under a program jointly sponsored by 
the United States Department of Edu­
cation and by participating colleges in 
the state. Rainier State School is oper­
ated by the State Department of Insti­
tutions for the care and rehabilitation 
of mentally retarded and handicapped 
children. Participation by college stu­
dents at the school under the National 
Educational Opportunities Act affords 
both training experience in working 
with handicapped children and an em­
ployment opportunity for the students. 
Two of the students are working as 
psychiatric aids and three in recreation 
at Rainier State School.

33rd Year Begins . . .
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ly used in colleges with enrollments up 
to 2000 students.

The admissions office reports that it 
expects another record enrollment on 
the campus this fall. While precise en­
rollment figures will not be tabulated 
until the close of the first week of in­
struction (October 4) present indica­
tions are that the college will have an 
enrollment increase of approximately 
10% over last year. The fall quarter 
enrollment last year was an all-time in­
stitutional record for any one term.


